
 

 

MINUTES OF ST VEEP PARISH COUNCIL, VIRTUAL MEETING (Via 
ZOOM) HELD ON THURSDAY 11th MARCH 2021  

at 7.30 pm. 
 

Present.  Councillor P Philp (Chairman)                                                   Councillor J Hancock (Vice Chairman) 
                 Councillor F Pearce                                                                      Councillor M Motton 
                 Councillor J Piper                                                                         Councillor O Rounsevell 
                 Mr M Tubb (Clerk)                                                                       Cornwall Councillor C Martin 
                 3 Members of the public.  
 

 
(Vice  Agenda Item. 

 Chairman welcomed members and the public to the meeting. 
Chairman invited any of the public to address the meeting. 
Mrs Briggs said that the February minutes should read that she would forward to the 
clerk details from SWW regarding grants and not water saving measures.  She also 
wondered if the council would consider contacting the MP regarding lack of mobile 
phone cover in Lerryn. 

 Reports from Outside Authorities 
(a) Devon & Cornwall Police. The clerk read a report from PCSO Cocks saying there 
had been no crime reported in the past month and various patrols had been carried 
out and all appeared in order. 
(b) Cornwall Council. Cllr Martin reported that the vaccinations were going well with 
over 56’s now being offered the vaccine and if all goes well under 50’s should receive 
theirs by July. 
(c) Fowey Harbour Commissioners. Nothing to report. 
(d) Lerryn Memorial Hall. On line booking system is being formulated in time for the 
re-opening of the hall a grant. There would be a Zoom committee meeting next week.   
(e) Lerryn Area Minibus. Cllr Piper said she had emailed the chairman but he had not 
responded with a report.  
(f) Lerryn School. Cllr Hancock reported the school was now fully open and there were 
34 children attending.               
(g) The Red Store. Cllr Pearce reported they would be holding a meeting via Zoom on 
the 16th March.                
(h) St Blazey, Fowey & Lostwithiel Network Panel. Nothing to report.  

38/2021. Apologies for Absence. Cllr M Irwin (ill) and PCSO Cocks. 

39/2021. Members Declarations. 
(a) Disclosable Pecuniary Interest.  None declared.          
(b) Non- Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  None declared. 
(c) Declaration of Gifts  None declared. 
(d) Requests for Dispensation.  None requested.                                

40/2021. Minutes of Meetings. 
(a)To receive minutes of Parish Council Meeting held 11th February 2021. 



On the proposal of Cllr Piper, seconded by Cllr Motton and unanimously agreed that 
the minutes be approved with the alteration to grants in public participation. 

41/2021. Matters Arising not on the agenda 
(a) Shepherds Huts & Air b&bs.  The clerk had circulated information to members. 
(b)” KEEP CLEAR” in Fore Street. The clerk read an email received from highways. 
(c) Mobile Phone Coverage in the village. Members agreed that the clerk should write 
to the MP for assistance with this matter. 
(d) Potholes in village & Penpol. These have now been repaired. 

42/2020. Planning Matters 
(a) Application No: PA21/00937. Conversion of an existing barn into a four bedroom 
sustainable family home t “Abovetown” Couchs Mill, Lostwithiel.  On the proposal of 
Cllr Hancock, seconded by Cllr Pearce it was agreed to support this application. 
The clerk reported that he had just received an application PA21/01439 for the 
erection of a pole barn at Abovetown, which he would forward to members. 
Planning Results. 
Application No: PA20/10186. Proposed kitchen extension at “Mixton Barn” Lerryn. 
Supported by Parish Council and Approved by Cornwall Council. Noted by members. 

43/2021. Financial Matters, cheques for payment. 
(a) Cheque No  1157 to P M Tubb £32.33 for Zoom & Domain renewal 
(b)  Cheque No  1158 to The Clerk for salary & cleaning.  £326.98 
(d)  Cheque No  1159 to HMRC for PAYE. £20.00. 
On the proposal of Cllr Hancock, seconded by Cllr Piper, it was agreed that cheque 
No’s 1157,1158 and 1159 are drawn. 
(i) Any other accounts or grant requests received prior to the meeting will be dealt 
with. 
(ia) Cheque No 1160 for £77.00 to Palace printers for Newsletter 
(ib) Cheque No 1161 for £25.00 to British Legion ( to replace cancelled cheque No 
1146 which was lost in the post). 
(ic) Request from Marie to take part in Great Daffodil Appeal. Members agreed that 
this be put on next agenda along with request from Womans Centre Cornwall. 
The clerk reported that we had received our footpath grant money from Cornwall 
Council and also £1,500.00 from St Winnow PC towards toilets, he had also forwarded 
a financial statement to end of year. 

44/2021. Correspondence. 
Items previously circulated that require a decision.  
(a) None to date 
Other correspondence received prior to meeting were read and noted by members. 

46/2021. Limekiln update. The North and West elevations have now been completed and we 
are waiting to hear from the owners of “Trewell” as to when their survey wil be 
completed and the builders can complete the East elevation. 

47/2021. Parking in the village. Clerk to contact the landowner and arrange a meeting. 

48/2021. Littering in the village.  Look at possibly re-siting some of the bins.  

49/2021. Unused boats and canoes on the common land.  Clerk reported that he had received 
an email from Mr Reid stating that he would remove his trailers by the end of May. 

 50/2021. Neighbourhood Plan Update. Arrange a meeting for May. 

51/2021. Footpath 12 beside the dock.  Nothing further to report. 

52/2021. Lowertown Bridge. Nothing further to report. 

53/2021. Village Green. Benches. It was proposed by Cllr Hancock, seconded by Cllr Piper and 
agreed by members, that we order 2 x 4 ft benches from Llawnroc Furniture at a cost 



£250.00 each and the council make an application to the Furzdown Wind Turbine 
fund for a grant towards the cost. 

54/2021.  Public toilets. There was a lengthy discussion on a number of issues relating to the 
toilet and members agreed to hold an informal get together at 11-00 am on 
Wednesday 7th April with a view to prioritising the work that is required around the 
village.  The clerk was asked to contact St Winnow parish Council ask them to discuss 
how they wish to proceed with supporting the toilets as early as possible so that St 
Veep plan for the future.  

55/2021. Diary Dates. The next scheduled meeting of the Parish Council is Thursday 8th April 
2021 Via Zoom (unless noted otherwise). 

56/2021. Any other business raised by member’s 
Cllr Piper said that it had been reported to her that a foam type scum had been blown 
into some people’s gardens and into the river and it appeared to be coming from 
waste material being spread on local farmland. Cllr Rousevell said that it this was 
being spread on grassland it should be treated and safe. Cllr Piper also said that she 
had seen PCSO Cocks recently and he was looking into false 999 calls being made 
from the phone box in the late afternoons. 
Cllr Philp reported that a section of the fence around Lowertown green was broken. 

57/2021. Meeting Closed  at 9.10 pm. 

 
 
 

                                 P Philp                                                                                 8th April 2021 
Signed by;  -------------------------------------- Chairman                 Dated ---------------------------------                         

                          

 
 
 
 

  

              

 


